EPCZR

February 21, 2018

VIA RESS & COURIER

Ms. Kirsten Walli, Board Secretary
Board Secretary

Ontario Energy Board

P.O. Box 2319

2300 Yonge Street, 27" Floor
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli
Re: EPCOR Collingwood Distribution Corp. application for leave to purchase all of the

issued and outstanding shares of Collingwood PowerStream Utility Services Corp.
EB-2017-0373 / EB-2017-0374

As per the Ontario Energy Board’s Letter of Direction dated February 13, 2018, please find
attached the Affidavit of Bruce Brandell, Director Commercial Services for the above referenced
file numbers.

Sincerely,
Britt Tan

Legal Counsel, EPCOR Utilities Inc.
Encl.



EB-2017-0373
EB-2017-0374

ONTARIO ENERGY BOARD

IN THE MATTER OF an application made by the Town of Collingwood for leave to
purchase 50% of the issued and outstanding shares of Collingwood PowerStream Utility Services
Corp. from Alectra Utilities Inc., made pursuant to section 86(2)(b) of the Ontario Energy Board Act,
1998; and

IN THE MATTER OF an application made by EPCOR Collingwood Distribution Corp. for
leave to purchase all of the issued and outstanding shares of Collingwood PowerStream Utility
Services Corp. from the Town of Collingwood, made pursuant to section 86(2)(b) of the Ontario
Energy Board Act, 1998.

AFFIDAVIT OF BRUCE BRANDELL (SWORN FEBRUARY 21, 2018)

I, Bruce Brandell, residing in the City of Edmonton in the Province of Alberta, Canada, make OATH
AND SAY:

1. Iam Director, Commercial Services of EPCOR Utilities Inc., and as such I have knowledge of

the matters hereinafter deposed to.

2. In accordance with the requirements of the Letter of Direction issued by the Ontario Energy
Board dated Febmary 13, 2018 (the “Direction™), a copy of the Notice of Hearing enclosed
with the Direction and the Town of Collingwood and EPCOR Collingwood Distribution
Corp.’s joint application and evidence for approval of two share purchase transactions that
would result in EPCOR Collingwood Distribution Corp. becoming the new owner of Collus
PowerStream Corp. (the “Application™) are available for public review at EPCOR Utilities
Inc.’s head office in Edmonton, Alberta and at Osler, Hoskin & Harcourt LLP’s Toronto
office, which serves as the registered office for EPCOR Collingwood Distribution Corp. In
addition, the Notice and the Application have been placed in a prominent place upon EPCOR

Utilities Inc.’s website.



AFFIRMED BEFORE ME at the City of
Edmonton in the Province of Alberta
this 4| day of February, 2018.

B

Notary Public and Commissioner of Oaths

BRITT R. TAN
Barrister & Solicitor
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Bruce Brandell

Director, Commercial Services



